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Dear Ms. Szent-Gyorgyi:


My name is David McDermott. I am the Chair of the Ten Taxpayer group and I write to comment on and
strongly support the Determination of Need Application filed by the Mass General Brigham Incorporated
(MGB) for construction of a new tower on the main campus of the Massachusetts General Hospital
(MGH). I currently live and have lived at 8 Whittier Place in the West End of Boston with my wife and
daughter for over 32 years. I have previously served on the Whittier Place Board of Trustees for many
years. During my service on the Board of Trustees, we were and still are very grateful to Massachusetts
General Hospital for being such a caring neighbor to our community. A shining example of this is Mass
General Hospital taking over the pool lease from Whittier Place and investing in and running the Charles
River Health Club which we all enjoy today. My family has deep personal connections to both the West
End and Mass General Hospital. My great uncle represented the West End in both the Boston City
Council and the Massachusetts House of Representatives. 


Mass General Hospital is an amazing asset to not only the West End neighborhood but also the City of
Boston, the Commonwealth of Massachusetts, the entire New England region and in fact the world. The
economic impact that a world class academic center brings to this community is unmatched. This new
Cardiac and Cancer Center will not only bring world class clinicians from around the world but also
numerous full time jobs to our community. These two new Centers of Excellence are desperately needed
and will enable our world class doctors and support services to be co-located in a way that is efficient
and patient centric. 


We are pleased that the Independent Cost Analysis concluded that the project would be consistent with
the health care cost containment goals of Massachusetts and reaffirmed the demands being placed on
Mass General and the overall need for the project. In particular, the Independent Cost Analyst referenced
the following:


Inpatient days at MGH increased by almost 5% between 2015 and 2019.

For heart and vascular services there was a 17% increase in inpatient days between 2015 and 2019.


Predicted further increase in demand for inpatient services across all lines at MGH for the next 5-10
years.


Predicted significant growth in demand for outpatient care at MGH, in particular cardiovascular and
oncology services at the hospital.




This increase is driven by projected population growth in MGH’s service area and the aging in our
population; and 


The number of residents in the inpatient service age 65 and older are projected to growth by 30% over
the next 10 years, and this age group tends to require more health care services.


We would like to reiterate our continued strong support for this well needed critical life changing project
and urge the Department of Public Health to approve it. Thank you.


Sincerely,

David McDermott

8 Whittier Place Unit 23-K

Boston, Ma. 02114-1414

dmcdermott88@comcast.net



